# 10/18/24

**Lincoln News** 

Lincoln Elementary School, Zeeland Public Schools Phone 616-748-3350 / Attendance 616-748-3360

# Book Fair - October 21 through 24

Students will be shopping the bookfair during class time. Please connect with your child's teacher for details. Parents will be allowed to shop with their student during their class time if you have cleared a 24/25 background check and bring ID for check in. We will also be hosting a Friends and Family Event Tuesday, October 22 from 4:00pm-6:00pm in the Lincoln Media Center. Literati has gift certificates available for purchase if parents don't want to send cash. Any leftover balance can be used at future book fairs or the online store. The link to the online fair if you would like to shop from home or buy gift certificates is <a href="https://literati.com/store/?school=lincoln-elementary-school-zeeland-mi">https://literati.com/store/?school=lincoln-elementary-school-zeeland-mi</a>.

#### Parent-Teacher Conferences

Parent-Teacher Conferences will be held at Lincoln on Monday, November 4 from 4:00pm to 6:30pm; Wednesday, November 6 from 4:00pm to 6:30pm; and Thursday, November 7 from 1:00pm to 7:00pm. Sign up information and teacher specific codes have been sent home by your child's teacher. Sign up was opened on Monday, October 14 at 8:00am. Please call the office to schedule an appointment. The link to sign up will also be available at the bottom of Lincoln's Website.

### Reminder

All persons wanting to volunteer in the classroom, attend field trips, eat lunch with students, etc. must complete an online Michigan State Police background check. Simply complete the form at least three business days before your volunteer opportunity. The link is available on the ZPS website under the Volunteer tab. Everyone must also scan their driver's license or government issued ID at the guest registration kiosk in order to enter the building.

### Picture Re-takes

Lincoln will be having picture retakes on Wednesday, November 6 in the morning.

## PTO is Selling Lincoln Gear

Lincoln's Parent Organization has some great Lincoln gear on sale. Please go to the following link to see details: <a href="https://www.zeffy.com/ticketing/c8d03178-2046-4627-85d1-a97d94725742">https://www.zeffy.com/ticketing/c8d03178-2046-4627-85d1-a97d94725742</a>.

# Halloween Expectations

Halloween will be a half day for ZPS. Please connect with your child's teacher for details on classroom parties and festivities. Also, please see the following guidelines for all of Lincoln Elementary. Students will be able to wear their costumes for the entirety of the half day. Accessories to costumes that resemble weapons of any kind are not permitted. Student costumes should not display graphic images that suggest violence. Masks and face coverings will not be permitted. If for some reason students need to take off their costume while at school, they should be able to get them back on independently. If you are signed up to help with a Halloween Party, please make sure you have done your 24/25 background check and bring your government issue ID to check in.

#### **Coaches Needed**

Lincoln is hoping to host Girls on the Run (GOTR) and Total Trek Quest (TTQ) in Spring 2025. These programs are for 3rd–5th grade girls and boys. Each program focuses on making healthy choices, setting goals, and building healthy relationships. However, in order to host we need to secure coaches for these programs. If you are interested in coaching 1–2 days a week for about 2 hours or want more information, please call the office at 616.748.3350. Training is provided for coaches.

# Fanatic Fridays

Wear your Lincoln, Fitness Frenzy, Chix or Dux gear on Fridays and THE Mrs. Prewitt (our awesome lunch lady) may have a treat to share with you.